
 

 

 



 

Minutes continued:  religious also times of meeting to be given to migrants with an invitation to come along.  

Posters had been put on notice board.  Rs Watts spoke about the arrangements and reported contacting 

Parramatta churches invited members to come along and give the hand of Fellowship from the Inter Church 

Council to these new Australians. 

Financial Report showed a credit balance of £6.11.9.  Moved by Miss McDiarmid, seconded by Miss Allen that 

it be adopted. 

Correspondence:  Letter from Mrs Segartin conveying thanks for sympathy in loss of her husband. 

Letter from Methodist Federation asking for a delegate to their Annual Rally on 6 November.  Mrs Deans 

appointed. 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 


